
  

 
 
 News Release 
   

BLOCK UPGRADE PROGRAM ENHANCES INTEROPERABILITY OF 
LOCKHEED MARTIN’S C-130J SUPER HERCULES 

  
MARIETTA, Ga., Dec. 19, 2011 – Lockheed Martin [NYSE: LMT] has been awarded a 
$167 million U.S. Air Force contract to develop a new block upgrade for the C‑130J 
Super Hercules.  
  
The Block 8.1 enhancement, containing both software and hardware capability 
expansion, will be installed on all U.S. government C-130Js and C-130Js of operator 
countries that select the upgrade. The C-130J fleet is currently flying with the Block 6.0 
configuration, while the Block 7.0 configuration is in flight trials. 
  
“Throughout its history, the C-130 has constantly changed and adapted to ensure it is 
always relevant and meeting the latest operational requirements,” said Lorraine Martin, 
Lockheed Martin vice president for C-130 programs. “The C‑130 is the benchmark for 
airlift around the world and the Block Upgrade Program ensures interoperability across 
the worldwide C-130J fleet. This sophisticated degree of commonality across C-130J 
types and variants is one reason the proven Hercules is in such high demand.” 
  
The new Block 8.1 configuration will include items such as updated Identification Friend 
or Foe (IFF); TEMPEST compliance; Automatic Dependent Surveillance Broadcast; a 
Communications, Navigation, Surveillance/Air Traffic Management Data Link; an 
Enhanced Inter-Communication System; enhanced Approach and Landing Systems; 
Enhanced Diagnostics; and additional Covert Lighting. 
  
C-130J aircraft are currently in production for the U.S. Air Force and Marine Corps, Iraq, 
Israel, Republic of Korea, Kuwait, Oman and Tunisia. C-130Js are also flown by 
Australia, Canada, Denmark, India, Italy, Norway, Qatar, the United Kingdom and the 
U.S. Coast Guard. 
  
Headquartered in Bethesda, Md., Lockheed Martin is a global security company that 
employs about 126,000 people worldwide and is principally engaged in the research, 
design, development, manufacture, integration and sustainment of advanced technology 
systems, products and services. The Corporation’s 2010 sales from continuing operations 
were $45.8 billion. 
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